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Good Afternoon All,

The next SC IPMA-HR event will be Tuesday, November 15, 2016. Our guest speaker Jennifer Tague, Director of
Operations with South Carolina Equality will be discussing “Working Ethically with LGBTQ Clients”. Please plan on 
attending this informative meeting. Any non-member attendance fee to this event will be covered by Colonial Life. 

Please RSVP for this event by November 9, 2016.

Hope to see you there!

Boyd Shealy, President
SC-IPMA-HR
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